April 16, 2014

Professional Development Committee Meeting

2:00-3:30 PM

Rm 121

Members Present: Laurie Cozzolino, Flex Coordinator; Pamela Kozminska , Emeritus; Ernie Romero, CTE; Marina Monta, Parenting; Christy Figueroa-Pettis, Classified; Laurel Slater, ESL; Kathy Hornik, DSPS
1. March 19, 2014 Meeting Minutes reviewed and approved.  
2. Old Business: 
· Mentoring Plan Update: While the Committee continues to support the concept of supporting mentoring in some form, the lack of a funding source is an obstacle. Several members stated that informal mentoring is already occurring in our programs.  We will continue to explore options and ideas on how to best support, and hopefully in some way, formalize the process.  One idea is to scale back the ‘big’ plan that had previously been proposed, so that it would both cost less, and be less formal.  There were some concerns that faculty might expect to be compensated for the extra work involved in either being a mentor, or being a ‘mentee.’  We all agreed that as it stands now, faculty would only get Flex credit for their time spent, and we would make it clear from the beginning. Laurie reminded the Committee members that at our May meeting, Erin Milligan-Hill and Robyn Taylor from the District PD Office will be attending.  We can share our ideas and they will share their experiences in this area. 

· Classified Professional Development Update: Classified member Christy Figueroa-Pettis reported that there will be a Classified Professional Development Day in July – she will confirm the date at the next meeting, and well as what topics they are considering.  
· AB 2558 Update: Laurie reminded the Committee that AB 2558 is a State Assembly Bill now in discussion that would impact how professional development is delivered in the community colleges.  The bill itself does not provide funding but defines new parameters for professional development, including inclusion of all staff, faculty, classified and administration, in ‘flex’ activities.  Laurie will be attending a meeting on April 23, 2014, at Southwestern College, where LeBaron Woodyard, Dean, Academic Affairs, Chancellor’s Office will provide information & updates on this pending legislation. Laurie will continue to monitor and report on this important legislation.
3. New Business: 
· Review of Flex 2014 Priority Topics: Laurie requested feedback and input from the PD Committee regarding high priority PD topics for 2014, including specifically for Fall Flex Days, August 27, 28 and 29th, 104, as well as for the academic year.  She shared a list that came from the Fall and Spring Flex Advisory Committees that included priority topics from those members.  Each topic area was reviewed, and discussed.  There were a number of other topics also added on.  After a discussion, Laurie asked for members to prioritize what topics were most critical from their perspective, and as representatives of their programs.  Here is a summary of results: 
Top 3 priorities from PD Committee Members: 

· Focus On Students (college readiness, transitions within CE as well as to college and career, curriculum development & enhancement, classroom management & safety in classrooms and on campuses; etc.)

· Impact of Legislation: AB 1456 (Student Success Act); AB 86 (work with K-12 to deliver services to adults); SD 173 (impact on Emeritus & Parenting Programs); AB 2558 (Professional Development for All); Senate Bill 850 (Baccalaureate Bill); Accountability & Data Issues & Concerns; Budget Outlook Ahead/Planning Ahead
· Technology Trainings: Word, Excel, PP, Outlook Basics; ERoll Books; using technology in the classroom—equipment & software; access to technology for everyone; Blackboard, blogs, web pages, etc.; keeping updated on current technology trends, etc. 
Additional topics of high priority included:

· Safety issues and concerns,  especially in vocational programs

· Site Councils- how to have a successful one

· Celebrating ourselves/ employee morale in times of change 
· Ergonomics/ Staying Healthy at Work
· Counselors role—what faculty need to know to make best use of our resources 
· Knowing our programs – what everyone needs to know

· Working with each other across jobs
Laurie is currently planning Fall Flex events, and these topics will be pushed forward, along with the input from other constituencies.  
4. Next Meetings: All Meetings will be in Room 121, 2-3:30 PM unless otherwise scheduled

· Wednesday May 21, 2014 - SDCCD Professional Development Office Guests Erin Milligan, Director, Employment & Professional Development, & Robyn Taylor, Senior HR Technician 
· Wednesday June 18, 2014 

